

NO. 3 • AUGUST-OCTOBER 2021

THE NEWSLETTER OF THE CALEDONIA COUNTRY CLUB

TANYA WILKIE, Editor

LADIES 2021 INVITATIONAL WINNERS



Congratulations to Stacey Judd (left) and Deb M. Wagner first time Invitational winners!

MEN'S 2021 CLUB CHAMPION



Congratulations to Aaron Philip.

CONDOLENCES

It is with great regret we inform you that one of our long time golfing members, **Shirley Zavaglia**, has passed away. Our thoughts and prayers are with family and friends during this time of loss.

HAPPY 50TH ANNIVERSARY

- Debra and Gary Foos
- Ramona and Paul Rathbun

CCC'S OLDEST PLAYING MEMBER



Larry Peters, 93 years old, is CCC's oldest playing member. He has shot his age every year since he was 73 years old. This year he shot a 93 to make 20 years in a row!

Larry's rainbow photo of CCC will be featured on this year's Christmas card.

SENIOR 2021 CLUB CHAMPIONS AND WOMEN'S CLUB CHAMPION



Congratulations to Senior Champs, Valliery Holmes and Duong Truong. Valliery is also the Women's Club Champion.

FALL FESTIVAL BROTHER CHAMPS



Congratulations to brothers, Aaron Philip and Adam Philip, first time Fall Festival winners.

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

- Chuck Feldman
- Rich and Lynn Strzelcki
 Todd and Julie Mancuso
- Nate Novak
- Mickey Lapp
- Eli Beard
- Jason and Lynn Dates
- Gary and Gloria Sayer

BABY NEWS

Daniel and fiancé, Kristen Grubb, along with their 4 year-old son, Logan Hartford, welcomed **Kinsleigh Carina Hartford** into the world on July 16, 2021.

Zach and Amanda Nothnagle, along with their 17 month old son, Henry, welcomed Margo Jacqueline Nothnagle on September 3, 2021.

Congratulations to parents and grandparents.



Dan and Logan Hartford practicing pitching/putting so Mom and baby can get some rest.

LEGION GOLF TOURNAMENT HONORS ABE SICKLES AND RON BLAZEJEWSKI





Left to right standing - Toby Weitzel, Alan Weitzel, Tanya Wilkie, Patti Jo Weitzel-Foye. Sitting - Mary Sickles holding 4th generation, Everette Sickles, and Bev Blazejewski.

This year's tournament honored Abe Sickles and Ron Blazejewski for their outstanding service to their country. The touching tribute was given by Tim Kemnitz. He also recognized their wives, Mary Sickles and Bev Pike Blazejewski, as the two remaining Charter Members of CCC.

Winners of the golf tournament were Charlie Carson, Tim Kemnitz, Ken Smith, and Jeff Estabrooks.







CONGRATULATIONS SNOWBIRD WINNERS!

Men's - Kevin Vragel and Steve Vragel Women's - Bernie Nothnagle and Andrea Milgate Mixed - Rhett and Lisa Clark

FUN SCOTCH NIGHT



Left to right: Yvette Green, Valliery Holmes, Janice Wagner, Laurie Barron, Karen Ahlstrom, and Debbie Wagner.

FROM YOUR PRO

I would like to thank every single member for their continued support and for making 2021 a great golf season. Stay well and see you in the Spring!

- Thanks, Jason

WILDLIFE PHOTO CONTEST WINNER

Congratulations to **Lisa Clark** who won a \$100 gift certificate to the pro shop.

Her deer photo will be on the 2021 Christmas card.

Thank You!

We would like to thank our devoted team of Jason, Hollie, Chris, Dan, Tom, Fred, and Ernie, along with our valued membership for helping us successfully complete a second COVID-19 season with no outbreaks at our Club.

We are grateful for your support and compliance in keeping CCC open for everyone's enjoyment.

> Sincerely, The Weitzel Family



Thank you to our dedicated Flower Power Team for all their time and efforts in keeping our gardens beautiful. Please consider joining this fun group by adopting a garden in memory of a loved one, a favorite hole, or for the love of gardening.